## LITTLE SAI WAN GOLFING SOCIETY

## **FOUNDED 1964**



## Annual General Meeting - 24 May 2021

## Captain's Report

Gentlemen, it is a pleasure to report that all is well within our society.

We continue to enjoy the very well-organized monthly events by our Match Secretary and the results are more professional than ever with the introduction of the Golf Genius system. I would like to thank the Committee Members, on behalf of all the Members, for their hard work throughout the year to make this possible. It is with ever increasing effort that the LSWGS maintain its playing privileges at Fanling despite the Covid issues, but many an effort is made to ensure that we will continue being hosted at this great club for as long as we can. The Members' behavior during our use of the club facilities do influence the way the HKGC views our presence, and therefore, may I urge us all to maintain the very respected manner in which we behave during our visits to any places where we may be identified as members of the LSWGS.

So far we maintain the possibility to organize the annual Asian Ryder Cup 25<sup>th</sup> edition late November but all will depend on the evolution of the Covid restrictions. Another Tour in Siem Reap will also be planned if the restrictions are lifted. So far, we live with hope.

I do realize that many of you have great ideas on how we can improve our society, and I invite you to approach myself or any of the Committee Members without hesitation to pass on these ideas. We will never please everybody, but do know that your golfing experience is our first priority.

Gents, I wish you all the best for the rest of the year.

Happy Golfing

JP Cuvelier